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MARCH 2016 NEWSLETTER

Dear Parent/Carer

Well done to …

· Esther Jamieson P7.26 participated recently in the West District ‘Long Course’ Event and won Bronze in 100 m freestyle and her first gold at this level of competition in the 50m backstroke. 

· Lauren Chalmers P7.27 and Esther both represented Mearns Primary School at the Scottish Schools Swimming Championships at Tollcross International Pool at the end of January.  They were competing against swimmers from schools across Scotland.  Esther was successful in the heats and competed in the 50m backstroke final, coming in 5th place out of the 10 finalists.
This was a great result for Esther and both girls enjoyed the thrilling experience of competing at Tollcross International Pool.
Lauren also competed in the South Ayrshire Meet winning a total of 6 medals – 1 gold, 4 silver and 1 bronze and was recently presented with a trophy at the REN96 Swimming Club Annual Awards night for the ‘Most Competitive’ Swimmer.  Alongside her swimming, Lauren is a member of the Glenmarnock Hawks Cycle Club and recently won a gold medal for the Club’s Under 12 Racing Trophy Series.

· Both girls competed in the most recent West District ‘Long Course’ Event with Esther taking bronze in the 100m backstroke and Lauren gold in the 200m butterfly.
Definitely two names to watch out for in the sporting world in years to come!
· [image: image1.png]


Euan Inglis P6.21, Ross Inglis P2.8, Ross Sharp P7.27 and Cameron Rae P7.27 represented Mearns Primary School at the Scottish Snowsports Primary School Slalom Racing Regional Qualifier at Glencoe on Wednesday, 24 February.  
In the Open Category, Euan was in 6th place, Ross Sharp 12th, Ross Inglis 13th and Cameron was placed  9th in the Novice category, resulting in the Mearns Primary Team coming 4th overall.  Skiing conditions were excellent as was the weather and

the children thoroughly enjoyed the day.
Thanks to Mr Inglis and Mr Rae for taking time out to accompany the children on the day.
· The eight pupils from P6 and P7 who are represented Mearns Primary School at the East Renfrewshire Cross Country Championships taking place in Rouken Glen Park on Thursday, 25 February:  

Arran McDonald P7.25, Jack Sinclair P7.25, Kacper Kielban P6.23, Greig Allen P6.21, Eva Chong P7.28, Lily Rae P7.26, Kiera Welsh P7.26 and Esther Jamieson P7.26.
The girls’ team narrowly missed out on Gold, however, this was still a great result for the team.  Kiera had a nasty fall, however, she picked herself up and ran to the finish despite her injuries!
Thanks to Mr Tyler for organising training sessions at lunchtimes!

· Our fabulous winners of the East Renfrewshire Euro Quiz Heat held in the Albertslund Hall, Newton Mearns.  All primary schools in East Renfrewshire entered teams and our pupils performed so well, despite the fact that the team was reduced by one as Euan Inglis was skiing at Glencoe.  

 
The winning team comprised of:

Emma Morrison P6.22

Francesca Bell P6.23

Abbas Khan P6.24

Thanks to Mr Rodgers for all his hard work in preparing the children for the Quiz and accompanying them on the day.

The children will go on to compete against the other 32 Local Authority heat winners at the finals which will be held in the Scottish Parliament in June.  We wish them luck!
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Congratulations to …

· Kirsteen MacLeod on the birth of her son, Sam, and also to Jennifer Cassidy on the birth of her daughter, Nancy.  
Forthcoming Sporting Events

· ERC Hockey Festival: Tuesday 15 March 4.30pm-6pm at Glasgow National Hockey Centre
· Badminton Festival: Wednesday 16 March 4pm-5.30pm at Mearns Castle High School

· Netball Festival: Monday 21 March 4pm-5.30pm at  Kirkhill Primary

· Football Festival: Wednesday 30 March 4pm-5.30pm at Mearns Castle High School
Letters will be issued to you, if your child is taking part in one of these events, giving more information.

Rights Respecting Schools 

During this month and next we will be looking at the following rights:

Article 24: 
You have the right to the best health care possible, safe water to drink, nutritious food, a clean and safe environment and information to help stay well.
Article 25:  
If you live in care or in other situations away from home, you have the right to have these living arrangements looked at regularly to see if they are the most appropriate.
Article 26:  
You have the right to help from the government if you are poor or in need.
Article 27:
You have a right to food, clothing, a safe place to live and to have your basic needs met.  You should not be disadvantaged so that you can’t do many of the things other children can do.
Crossing Patrollers
You may recall a text was sent out on behalf East Renfrewshire Council looking to recruit school crossing patrollers.  The crossing route on the Barrhead Road has not been manned on a number of occasions and whilst it is not a statutory obligation on the authority to provide this service, they are endeavouring to recruit a permanent patroller.
Dogs in Playground
Once again I would ask that dogs are not brought into the school playground.  Our Janitors and Pupil Support Assistants regularly have to deal with the cleaning of dog mess from the playground or pupils’ shoes.  Bellrock FM has ordered new ‘No Dogs except Guide Dogs’ Signs and these will be erected in due course.
Fixed Penalty Notices

Two members of East Renfrewshire Council’s Environmental Health team visited the area outside the St Ninian’s High School/Eastwood Leisure Centre last week at school home-time. During their visit they spoke to 48 drivers who were allowing their vehicle engine to idle. All of the drivers that we spoke to agreed to turn off their engines. 

If drivers do not turn off their engine when asked to by an authorised officer of the council, they can be issued with a fixed penalty notice of £20. Fortunately, all of the drivers who were spoken to agreed to turn off their engines and therefore no fixed penalty notices were issued. The Environmental Health Officers intend to carry out further visits to the area in the coming weeks. 
Parent Council

Our Pupil Council have been researching the role of the Parent Council and would like to share the information they have gathered with you, over the next couple of newsletters.

What is the Parent Council?

The Parent Council is the committee appointed by the Parent Forum to run matters on its behalf.  However, some small schools may decide that the whole Parent Forum will act as the Parent Council and take on those duties – such as appointing the Head Teacher – which is part of the Parent Council’s remit.

What are the main responsibilities of the Parent Council to the Parent Forum?

The Parent Forum can expect the following from the Parent Council:

· To receive information about the Parent Council and its activities

· To be invited to be involved in Parent Council activities, such as sub-committees

· To be asked for their opinion by the Parent Council on issues relating to the school community

· To participate in how the Parent Council is organised and how it operates, for example – making changes to the Constitution

Thanks to the three parents who came forward following last month’s newsletter appeal for P1/P2 parents willing to join the Parent Council.  These people have indicated that they would be willing to join the Parent Council.
Date of next meeting: 8 March at 7pm

PTA News
Summer Fayre - Saturday 21 May 12 noon to 3pm

Volunteers are required for helping at our summer fayre.  You do not need a PVG to help at this event.

If you are able to help please contact janet.olverman@ntlworld.com  

We are also looking for Raffle Prizes.  If you would like to donate a prize or have any contacts we might approach please contact  Janet Olverman.

PTA Meeting Dates

If anyone is interested in attending our meetings the dates are as follows:

7 March
25th April

9th May

6th June

They all take place on a Monday evening at 7pm in the P3 corridor staff base and all are welcome to attend.
PVG Checks

Our old Disclosures are now invalid so if anyone wishes to help at discos or other PTA run events they will need to apply for a PVG check.  Forms are available from Carolyn Miller 07800 944117 or carolyn.miller1@yahoo.co.uk  please contact her for further information.

Mearns Primary PTA Facebook Page

Updates and news of all our events are posted on the Mearns Primary PTA Facebook page.  Like us and switch on notifications to receive regular updates.

Nursery News

Oral Health Month February/March
The winners of the Design a Poster Competition are Caoimhe Wyper, Isla Crumlish and Mia McCamon.
Hidden sugar in food display and family tooth brushing selfies are all part of Oral Health Month.

Walk More

Calling all mums, dads, grannies and grandpas …. Please support our walking group.  The walks are expected to take 30 minutes – 1 hour with tea and coffee provided in the nursery afterwards.  The walking group will start at 9am and take place on Mondays – 18 April, 25 April, 9 May and 16 May and Wednesdays – 20 April, 27 April, 4 May and 11 May.  Everyone is welcome.
Nursery Group Rotation

Please note that groups will rotate week beginning 29 February for March and April.

Room 1 – purple, yellow and red

Room 2 – green and blue

We are all looking forward to making new friends and visiting a new room.

Pupil Learning Focus

Literacy – Children will enjoy exploring  initial sounds and alliteration.  You can help your child by playing eye spy type games.
Numeracy – Children will have fun investigating numbers, counting and interpreting data.

Health & Wellbeing – Children will be learning how to care for living things and people who help us.

Staff Focus

Care Standard 7 – A Caring Environment

Care Standard 8 – Equality & Fairness
Drop In Session
An informal session for parents to discuss Hanen reading techniques and the benefits of play:

Friday 25 March
11.15am – 11.45am



3pm – 3.30pm
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Phase 2 of Our Garden Project

If you can help with our garden project and are handy with a spade, please get in touch!  Also, if you can help with the removal of garden refuse, please let us know.  All hands on deck to get ready for the summer!
Nursery Rhymes

Nursery Rhyme home learning will start this week for ante pre children.  Enjoy singing along to the classics!
Living Eggs Project
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Our delivery of eggs should be arriving on 14 March and we will be able to see the chicks hatch soon after that.
Water Bottles
Please ensure that your child has a water bottle in school with them.  We have water fountains which can be used to refill the bottle.  We do not hold spare bottles or cups in schools.

School Forthcoming Dates
Tuesday 22 March
P3 – P5 Easter Service at Newton Mearns Baptish Church 10am

Tuesday 22 March
P6 – P7 Easter Service at Mearnskirk Park Church 10am

Thursday 24 March
P1 – P2 Easter Service at Newton Mearns Parish Church 10am (school closes 3pm)
Friday 25 March
Good Friday Holiday

Monday 28 March 
Easter Monday Holiday
Thursday 31 March
P1 – P3 Eco Show (more information to follow)
Friday 1 April

Early Closure 2.30pm

Monday 18 April
School reopens
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Groupcall – What it means to parents

We are installing a new facility in school which will allow us to contact you more quickly and efficiently. The system is called Groupcall and this document will provide information on how the system will be used.

Groupcall gives us the ability to send personalized text messages (SMS), to your mobile phones. We will also be using it to send you emails. This new facility will enable us to get a message to one or more parent(s) or the whole school very quickly. 

Depending on the reason for contacting you, we will either send an email or a text message to your mobile phone. We may also choose to send some messages in duplicate (i.e. via text & email).

TEXT MESSAGES - All text messages sent from school will have the name of the school displayed at the top of the message. We will be able to see from school when the message has arrived on your phone and so we will know you have received it. If we are asking for information, you can respond to the text in the same manner that you would do with a standard text message. Alternatively, please provide the information in the normal way (i.e. by telephone or by letter to the school).

Groupcall will be our first method of reaching parents from now on, so it is important that your contact information is kept ‘up-to-date’. Please ensure that the school office has all your current contact details, especially your current mobile phone number and advise us immediately if any of these numbers change.

Nothing can replace a telephone call when it is needed and so mobile text messaging will only be used in appropriate situations. Examples of this might be:

· Children marked absent and no contact made with school

· Lunch money owed

· Changes to school meetings or events

· Cancellation of after school activities

· Class trip reminders

· School closures of any kind

Where possible we will use emails as a means of sending home information and this will reduce the amount of paperwork sent home in schoolbags and reduce our carbon footprint.  If you have not advised us of your email address, please send an email with your child/children’s name and class to the undernoted email address and we will update your records:

schoolmail@mearns.e-renfrew.sch.uk
It will now be much easier for us to get information directly to parents and be confident that the information has arrived. 

The facility does allow us to ascertain whether the message has been received by your mobile phone.  If it was switched off and the message could not be delivered, the system could attempt to contact you by other means. 

Yours sincerely
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Catherine Dillon-Ruddy

Head Teacher

Website: www.ea.e-renfrew.sch.uk
Email: schoolmail@mearns.e-renfrew.sch.uk
Twitter: @Mearns_Primary
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